Report for September Council from D. Cllr Lury 

    
Top of the Planning Agenda has been Arun’s initial response to the proposals for the Rampion 2 Wind Farm with ramifications for both Bognor Regis and Littlehampton and beyond! Our initial response is one of a holding objection, at this early juncture , being not yet in a position to support .
Given the large - scale proposals, we wonder whether the site selection is appropriate and whether enough consideration has been given to alternatives. The scale of the proposal, increased size of the turbines proposed and relative proximity to the coastline are all issues of concern and the views to the sea would be severely compromised and we are not sure how this might impact upon tourism and seek to ascertain how similar wind farms have affected coastal towns . We also seek a full Environmental Impact Assessment including impact on habitat loss and disturbance. Landscape character should be maintained and proper consultation with the general public and key stakeholders should take place. Arun District Council will also be instructing a Local Impact Report to consider in more detail many of these issues to be submitted in response to formal proposals and Examination. I will leave it to Cllr Gill Yeates to talk about Full Council coming up this Wednesday.

Councillor Martin Lury

